STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

Inter-Department Communication

DATE: April 24,2013
AT (OFFICE): NHPUC

FROM:  Al-Azad Igbal ji//i
Utility Analyst III

SUBJECT: DM 13-044 Notice of Energy New England, LLC’s Intent to Provide
Electric Aggregation Service; Staff Recommendation

TO: Debra Howland
Executive Director

On February 4, 2013, Energy New England, LLC (ENE) filed an application for
renewal of its registration as an electric aggregator. ENE was registered as an aggregator
in 2009 (DM 09-133). Its registration expired on July 27, 2011 and the renewal
application was due 60 days before the expiration date. After discussion with Staff, on
April 5, 2013, ENE resubmitted its application for a new registration. It its letter ENE
mentioned that during the period between registration expiration and the new application
ENE did not actively pursue customers in New Hampshire.

The application has been reviewed and the Company has complied with the requirements
of Puc 2003.05. Staff recommends that ENE be registered to provide electric aggregation

service in New Hampshire.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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